
                   

      

    
 
 

TWENTY FOURTH SUNDAY  Year B  15th September  2024 
We must not lose hope 
 

With great sadness I realised that, in one monthôs time, the conflict engulfing Gaza will reach itôs first anniversary.  In 
October last year the terrible events masterminded by Hamas triggered the entry into Gaza of Israeli Defence Forces.  
Since then tens of thousands have died, unrest has escalated in the occupied West Bank, Hezbollah has intensified its 
attacks from Lebanon and, in the background, Iran continues to supply missiles to those it uses to do its work.              
Diplomats continue to strive to get at least a ceasefire and some respite for the population of Gaza ï but without any 
noticeable success.  The situation is appalling and I find it hard to imagine the conditions in which so many people, 
including large numbers of children, are existing in that tiny strip of land. 
 

In Ukraine the war is now in its third year and all the signs are of escalation, not a reduction in the number of            
casualties ï both military and civilian.  Ukraine has entered Russia and seized territory, Russia is now receiving                
ballistic missiles produced by Iran.  Ukraine is looking for permission to use weapons supplied by the West to attack 
targets deeper into Russia.  Meanwhile families, on both sides, grieve their young people who perish in war.                 
It is awful, heartbreaking, to see and read about. 
 

These events can create a sense of hopelessness. Will it ever end?  But as a Christian people we must not lose hope, 
we must not give up believing that things will change.  And for this we must continue to pray.  If we donôt                  
already, find time to include in your daily prayers a space for the people caught up in these conflicts which are only 
two of the scars disfiguring our world.  We cannot give up.  As Christians that is not an option. 
 

Corpus Christi Parish Centre.  As announced earlier in the year, the Parish Centre/Hall on St Jamesôs Square is due 
to close at the end of September.  As explained, the running costs far outstrip any income we receive from lettings and 
the building would need considerable amounts spent on it in the near future.  Currently, the Parish only uses it for the 
First Communion Programme and coffee on Sunday mornings.  The First Communion meetings will be held in Corpus 
Christi School and, at some point, we will host Sunday coffee in the Memorial Room next to the church.   
 

Because the Centre is closing, could I ask everyone who holds keys for the building to return them as soon as                
possible to the Parish Office, or hand them to me, or Aidan Foy.  If we can collect keys it will save us needing to 
change the locks on the building.  Thank you for your cooperation.           Father John  

 
FUNERAL MASS for Ann Costar will be on Thursday 19th September at 11.30am - if you are able to come,  
please do so, as there may only be a few mourners present.     

 
FIRST HOLY COMMUNION PROGRAMME 2025 APPLICATIONS FORMS are NOW AVAILABLE.  
 

If you have a child eligible for First Holy Communion (Catholic), please complete an application form -         
available from the back of church or online.  
 

Please make sure any application returned by email is very CLEAR and LEGIBLE - it will delay your                      
application if it is not.    
 

However, there is no need to send in another copy by email,  if you have handed in a paper copy.  
 

Return date by SUNDAY 27th OCTOBER 2024. No late applications will be accepted.   
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PARISH PRIEST: Monsignor John Nelson  

Tel: 01202 425286  Email: jnelson@portsmouthdiocese.org.uk             
 

Deacon:  Gregory Cook    Email: gcook@portsmouthdiocese.org.uk   
 

         Parish Office:   18 St Jamesôs Square, Boscombe BH5 2BX   Tel: 01202 425286 
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Normal Parish Office hours:  9.30am - 12.30pm Monday, Wednesdays, Thursdays & Fridays 
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OUR PARISH 
MOTTO   

òONLY JESUSó 

PARISH WEBSITE: www.corpuschristiboscombe.org.uk/               Network: CC_Public    Password: church20   

LITURGICAL CALENDAR:   Mon 16: Ss Cornelius & Cyprian   Fri 20: St Andrew Kin Taegon and  St Paul Chong Hasang & 
comps    Sat 21: St Matthew                                  NOTE: The Annual Mass Count for the Diocese starts next week,  for 4 weeks.  
 

RESPONSORIAL PSALM RESPONSE:  I will walk in the presence of the Lord, in the land of the living.  

 
 

Our Parish is part of the  
Catholic Diocese of Portsmouth  

[Bishop Philip Egan]    
www.portsmouthdiocese.org.uk/e-news/ 

 

Member of Churches Together in Boscombe:   
      http://www.ctib.community/       

Royal Bournemouth Hospital/Christchurch 
Hospital For Chaplaincy call 03000194221 
(Catholic Mass - 1st Wed of month at 6pm)   
 

Poole Hospital For Chaplaincy call:  0300 019 
2167 (Catholic Mass Thurs 6.30pm) 

SUNDAY MASSES:    
Saturday Vigil 6.00pm & Sunday 10.00am & 5.00pm  
  
  This parish livestreams Masses (6.00pm & 10.00am,    
   on YouTube or via our website) & other events.  
  Please see notices in the church for further details.  

 

DAILY MASS: Mon, Tues, Thurs, Fri, Sat 10.00am &  Wed 9.00am                       
                                                                             

HOLY DAY MASSES: 10.00am & 7.00pm    
 

CONFESSIONS: Saturdays 10.30am -11.30am  &   5.30pm - 5.50pm 
 

   ADORATION OF THE BLESSED SACRAMENT    
Monday and Thursday after 10am Mass until 11am.   



TO SET UP A STANDING ORDER  (Can be Gift Aided)  Go to your bank:  You will need  the parish            
business bank details,  which are:  CDP BOURNEMOUTH CORPUS CHRISTI  Sort code 30-93-04.   
Parish Account number: 01786041 Or donate online at our website:                                                         
http://www.corpuschristiboscombe.org.uk/  or on our  Facebook page or to donate via Give As 
You Live,  click on the QR CODE   
GIFT AID If you are a UK taxpayer please consider Gift Aiding your  donation. The parish can reclaim 25p 
for every Ã1 donated, at no extra cost to you.  To join the Gift Aid scheme, or if you want an annual box of 
offertory envelopes, please send contact details to:  accounts@corpuschristiboscombe.org.uk  
Catholic Diocese of Portsmouth Reg. Charity No.1199568    

THE POPEôS INTENTIONS FOR SEPTEMBER  FOR THE CRY OF THE EARTH Let us pray that each of 
us listen with our hearts to the cry of the Earth and of the victims of environmental disasters and the                  
climate crisis, making a personal commitment to care for the world we inhabit 
 

We are looking  forward to welcoming the children to their Liturgy on 22nd September. If anyone would like to 
know more about this important part of the childrenôs formation, please come to the Memorial room, before or  
after 10.00 Mass, on the above dates to talk to the CLOW team.   
 

SVP Tea Gathering will be in the Memorial Room on Thursday 26th September 2.00pm to 3.30pm.            
All welcome 

 

APPEAL FOR MENôS CLOTHING & SHOES FOR BOURNEMOUTH REFUGEE CENTRE The Refugee 
Centre is currently ñin urgent need of men's clothing and shoes, as over 100 new arrivals have just been 
placed in Bournemouth by the Home Office.  Any help would mean a lot to our Members who have nothing 
at allò.  Kate Harris has kindly offered to  coordinate this appeal. There will be a box in the church porch for 

donations this weekend. Kate can also be contacted by email on:  kateharris48@gmail.com 
 

REACHING THE UNREACHED ANNUAL BROTHER LIONEL SPONSORED WALK  will be on Sunday 22nd Sept 
leaving from St Maryôs Church, Poole at 11am and starting at the Ark at 11.30am in Poole Park.  Last year 10 local 
churches raised Ã4,650 and if you can give generously again,  we would be very grateful. For more info contact John 
Duffy on 07746 169601 or Mo Houlden on 01423 657321. John will be collecting sponsors this weekend.   https://
www.rtu.org.uk/ 

 

A RETREAT DAY FOR MOTHERS óCatholic Mothersô exists to connect, inspire, and equip women 
in the vocation of motherhood. We look forward to welcoming you to Ashurst for a day of prayer 
and community,  9.30am-4.00pm,  Saturday  28th  September   at   St Joseph's House of Prayer,   
8 Lyndhurst Road, Ashurst, SO40 7DU. 
The day will consist of Adoration, Confessions, Mass, Talk Fr Tom Kleinschmidt, 

OMV - 'Families become what you are', Bring and Share Lunch, Talk by Liz Darlison - 'Motherhood & 
Eternity' and Rosary Please bring: A contribution towards the shared lunch & Ã20 contribution to cover 
costs. Babes in arms are very welcome! For more information, including the detailed programme,               
contact catholicmotherssoton@gmail.com     Please register by scanning the QR code.  
 
MISSIO  There will be a mass celebrated by Bishop Paul McAleenan on Sat 5th October at 1pm in the Church of the 
Holy Apostles, Pimlico,  London SW1V 4NZ. RSVP to  redbox@missio.org.uk or call Dave on 07593544622.                
See poster  
 
'THE MARONITE CHRISTIANS IN THE HOLY LAND'. A unique and insightful public talk titled 'The Maronite                 
Christians in the Holy Land' on Sunday, 20 October 2024  3pm - 5pm at . St Thomas More Catholic Church, 42 
Exton Road, Bournemouth. This event is being presented and organised by Ordinariate Catholics in the UK in collabo-
ration with Maronites in the Holy Land. Ticket Price: Ã7 per person or Ã10 per family Parking: Free parking available 
Booking: Advanced booking is essential. For more information and to secure your tickets, please visit https://
www.ticketsource.co.uk/guildford-district-knights-of-st-columba   See poster.  

 
A DAY FOR READERS  Saturday 19th October 2024 9:30am ï 2:30pm  The Dioceseôs Liturgical Formation 
Team will be hosting this Formation Day at St Bedeôs Church, Basingstoke, RG24 9DX  The day will be led by 
Fr Anthony Fyk, Director of Liturgical Formation.  Please RSVP to liturgy@portsmouthdiocese.org.uk 
 

BEST WISHES on his retirement this Autumn, to Fr. Bruce Barnes, lately pastor of Our Lady Queen of Apostles              
Bishopôs Waltham and assistant priest of St. Swithun Wells parish. Fr. Bruce also steps down from his role as                   
Episcopal Vicar for Religious. Fr Bruce used to be Parish Priest of Sacred Heart in Bournemouth. The diocese gives  
warm thanks to God for his dedicated ministry. 
 

VOCATIONS:  ñWho do you say that I am?ò The One who calls is the Messiah, the Son of the living God. Are you 
called to follow Him as a priest, deacon, brother or sister? Talk to your priest or contact Cn. John Cooke on                
vocations@portsmouthdiocese.org.uk or call 01329 318 869  
 

INTENTIONS: For the ability to discern Godôs will with clarity and respond actively, especially for those contemplating 
a calling to the priesthood or consecrated life, we pray to the Lord.  
 

FOOD BANK COLLECTIONS are Friday mornings 10.30-11.30am and at Saturday evening and Sunday Masses. 
Gifts may be dropped off in the church porch.  TINNED & packet FOODS always appreciated. Thank you for your 
continued generosity. 

 Credit: Fr PJ Smith 
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